
 
Dear Junior Member 
 
As you will know by now Brookfield has reopened on schedule following the 
redevelopment of the Courts, Floodlighting and the external environment generally. 
 
The final part of this work was the installation of an electronic system for access control 
to the grounds and within the building and for the operation of the Floodlights. 
 
Your Brookfield Fob 
 
Attached to this letter you will find a Fob. Although it has no print on it, this is unique to 
you and is embedded with your identity. You will need to bring it with you to Brookfield 
at all times so as to gain access to the Club. If you lose your Fob, please ask a parent to 
contact the Club as soon as possible so that the Fob can be replaced. Once we know of 
the loss of the Fob the original is rendered useless as it will be electronically blocked. 
 
The system will go live on Monday 27th August and you will need your Fob with you 
from that date to access the Club. 
 
Accessing the Club 
 
There will be magnetic locks on the  

• new pedestrian security gate 
• main door 
• Bar door 
• Kitchen door 
• Ladies Changing 
• Gents Changing 

 
Junior Members will only have access through the pedestrian security gate, the main door 
and either the Gents or Ladies changing rooms depending on gender. 
 
To enter any of these gates/doors, you will need to hold your Fob within a few 
millimetres of the “reader” that you will see on the outside of each of these gates/doors. 
You will then have 5 seconds to open the gate/door once the light goes to green from red. 
On the inside of each door there is a white release button that you must press to leave the 
room within 5 seconds. On the pedestrian security gate the release button to exit is a few 
metres down the walkway for security reasons. Junior Members must not open this 
gate for anyone else. Every member has been issued with a Fob or Card. 
 
Operating the Floodlights 
 
It will be up to your parents to decide whether they want you to be able to operate the 
Floodlights using your Fob. They have been informed of this in a separate letter. 
 


